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Minutes of the Meeting of Immingham Town Council

19th January 2020 

Present
Councillors
      S Allan   D Barton  D Bolton
D Doherty     B Duke 
G Fox
  
 
      J Gale    A Higgs    S Swinburn  J Tasker    D Watson      W Weir
Officers
      Andy Hopkins Town Clerk.
Public                 No members of the public attended.

100/20
Apologies  


Apologies were received from Cllrs M Cullum and K Swinburn.

101/20
Declarations of interest  

a. To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared.

There were none

b. To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.

There were none
The following agenda item was brought forward by the Mayor to allow Clive Tritton from North East Lincolnshire Council to speak.
104/20
Immingham Freeport
Clive Tritton informed the Council of the process and current status of the application for Immingham gaining a “freeport”.

The bidding deadline was 5th February 2021, a Humber bid was being prepared by a group chaired by an ABP consortium, this included the 4 local authorities in the area.

The bid was privately lead with NELC on board, it was a last minute bid in principal.

Details would then go back to the Local Authorities for approval, NELC would be focussing on the Abel and SHIIP areas with a customs site at Immingham. It was thought that the proposal would develop over the next 10 to 20 years.

Cllrs then spoke on the matter, it was questioned why ITC had not been involved, how was it going to affect the Town and would we miss out on the benefits of having a freeport.

Concerns were raised that Hull might get the best out of the deal and that it didn’t matter what ITC or NELC thought.

The potential negative impact on salaries for those working at the port was also noted.
102/20 
Budget 2021/22


The Clerk went through the draft budget with Council. This was similar to the draft that had been discussed previously at Policy and Scrutiny and Town Council.


Clarification on income had been sought from NELC and Immingham in Bloom.



The schedule of payments for the SLA for grounds maintenance and litter with NELC showed an increase of £12000 per annum.



The amount received from NELC for the provision of public toilets was to be reduced from £10000 to £7800. This could be offset buy not opening the building on Saturday morning. A further review of usage of the toilet would take place.



NELC customer services were proposing to remove staff from the Hub, they will continue to pay £7800 for our support but would not pay the £1000 room hire, this room could be hired out to someone else. Digital interaction with customers would be the way forward, as is happening during the pandemic. There may be an increase in the reception workload but this will be managed when the impact is known. Training and adequate IT support from NELC would be required.


Immingham in Bloom had agreed to pay £8000 for the coming year, if no activities take place due to the pandemic the Clerk will look to accrue some of this money into next year’s budget.



A reduction of the rent to the Pilgrim’s Football Club to £2000 was agreed, due to the difficulty they have had securing funds during the pandemic.




The precept for 2021/2022 was proposed to be set at the same rate as last year, however, due to the reduction in the Council Tax base set by NELC, there would be around a 1% increase to residents. 

Resolved that the budget for 2021/22 as presented by the Clerk be approved and the precept requested of NELC be £334147. Proposed by Cllr Watson, seconded by Cllr Duke. All in favour.
103/20
Finances

Cllr S Allan D Watson declared in interest in the Schedule of Payments at this point.

Cllr Swinburn queried the payment to Arch, this was a payment for room hire at the Bert Boyden centre to allow Cllrs access a PC to attend remote meetings.
Resolved that the schedule of payments and bank reconciliation to 31st December 2021 be approved. Proposed by Cllr Doherty, seconded by Cllr Bolton. Majority in favour,1 against.
PART 2: Private Session

PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960

The Chairman will move that the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item(s) of business pursuant to section 1 of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, in that it is of a personal matter.

None.
Signed:

Town Mayor
__________________________________________________

